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NOTICE OF WORKSHOP TO SOLICIT COMMENTS ON PROPOSED 
REGULATIONS 

 
The Nevada Department of Wildlife is proposing the adoption of regulations pertaining to 
Chapter 488, 502, 503, and 504 of the Nevada Administrative Code.  A workshop will be 
held during the Board of Wildlife Commissioners Meeting at the Clark County Government 
Center 500 S. Grand Central Pkwy, Las Vegas, NV 89155, on September 23rd, 2023, at 
8:00 am. The purpose of the workshop is to solicit written comments from interested 
persons on the following general topics that may be addressed in the proposed regulations: 

 
Commission General Regulation, 509 Licensing & Vessel Refund, LCB File No. R037-
23   
The Commission will hold a workshop to consider amending Nevada Administrative Code 
(NAC) 502 and 488 to allow the Department authority to provide refunds on licenses and 
vessel products. 

 
Commission General Regulation 511, Wildlife Management Area Regulations 
The Commission will hold a workshop to consider amending Chapter 504 of the Nevada 
Administrative Code (NAC). This Regulation would update Wildlife Management Area 
(WMA) designations and restrictions.  
 
Commission General Regulation 512, Fishing Regulation Updates 
The Commission will hold a workshop to consider amending Chapter 488 and 503 of the 
Nevada Administrative Code (NAC). This regulation would change vessel motor 
restrictions, amend tackle restrictions, and reclassify protected species classifications.  
 

The regulation language is subject to change following the discussions and 
deliberations of the Commission. 

 
Public comment will be taken on each action item following Commission discussion and 
before any action is taken. The content of written comments should be consistent with 
the three (3) minute public comment period allowed during normally conducted meetings. 
 If a comment is excessively lengthy, the Commission reserves the right to review only that 
portion that is consistent with this policy.  Persons are invited to submit written comments 
to wildlifecommission@ndow.org or may address their comments, data, views, or 
arguments, in written form, to the Nevada Department of Wildlife, 6980 Sierra Center 
Parkway, Suite 120, Reno, Nevada 89511 attention Director’s Office. Written submissions 
must be received by the Nevada Department of Wildlife 5 weekdays before the meeting.  
 
This Notice of Workshop and support material will be on file at the State Library, 100 
Stewart Street, Carson City, Nevada for inspection by members of the public during 
business hours. Persons wishing to request a copy of this notice and the mentioned 



regulations may contact Cameron Tull at cameron.tull@ndow.org. 
 
These regulations will also be available at the following websites: 
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/App/Notice/A/ 
https://notice.nv.gov/ 
http://www.leg.state.nv.us/register/ 
https://nvboardofwildlife.org/ 
 
A copy of all materials relating to the proposed regulations may be obtained by contacting 
the Director’s Office at the Nevada Department of Wildlife, 6980 Sierra Center Parkway, 
Suite 120, Reno, Nevada 89511, (775) 688-1597 or cameron.tull@ndow.org. A reasonable 
fee may be charged for copies if it is deemed necessary. 
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